



19 May 2017

In this issue:

- CEEP Transport Task Force: Ms Unterholzner appointed as new Chair
- CEEP Energy Task Force: Next meeting on 30 June 2017 in Paris and Call for input
- > Eversheds Sutherland : E-briefings, Updates and Conferences

CEEP Transport Task Force: Ms Unterholzner appointed as new Chair

Communication sent to members of the CEEP Transport Task Force (16/05/2017):

Further to my email of 26 April, I am pleased to announce you that Ms Monika Unterholzner is now officially appointed as new Chair of the CEEP Transport Task Force, following the approval of her candidacy by the CEEP General Assembly.

We very much look forward to welcoming Ms Monika Unterholzner at the next meeting of the Transport Task Force, which can now be organised and will most likely take place end of June/beginning July. The date will be confirmed to you as soon as possible.

Johannes IMMINGER, Senior Policy Officer Sustainability Board johannes.imminger@ceep.eu / Dir Tel: + 32 (0)2 229 21 50

CEEP Energy Task Force: Next meeting on 30 June 2017 in Paris and Call for input

Communication sent to members of the CEEP Energy Task Force (12/05/2017):

Next CEEP Task Force meeting on 30 June in Paris

I am delighted to confirm that the next CEEP Energy Task Force meeting will indeed take place **in Paris on 30**June 2017, from 12.00 pm to 4.00 pm. As very kindly announced during the last meeting by Alain Taccoen, EDF invites all Task Force members to hold our next meeting at its premises in Paris. The meeting will start at 12.00 pm with a light lunch, kindly offered by EDF. The different agenda items will be discussed starting from 1.00 pm and the meeting will end at 4.00 pm.

Main issues of discussion will be the CEEP lobbying activities on the Clean Energy Package as well as the discussion of a cross-sectoral CEEP statement on e-mobility. As during the last meetings (e.g. on e-mobility at

the last one), it will also allow to show-case the experiences/innovative approaches/best practices etc. of individual Task Force members. Therefore, should you wish to bring forward any proposals/issues for the agenda, please do not hesitate to contact me. The meeting documents as well as more details on the meeting venue will then be sent to you as we will be moving closer to the meeting, at the end of May/ beginning of June.

Call for input for CEEP amendments to Clean Energy Package

Following the finalisation of our draft CEEP opinion on the Clean Energy Package within the Task Force (please find here the final draft after having incorporated all last changes decided in the phone conference and after the final linguistic check. Once the Executive Summary is finalised beginning of next week, we will send it to the CEEP General Assembly for its final approval), the work on concrete amendments to the Commission proposals can start.

As usual within CEEP, it would be best to concentrate these amendments on our key messages as representatives of public services' providers. Therefore, please focus your proposals on max. five key amendments to each one of the legislative proposals of the Commission. When drafting your proposals, please also take into account that the amendments should be fully in line with the agreed CEEP position.

It would be great if you could **send me your proposals for amendments by next Thursday, 18 May 2017, at 12.00 pm.** We will then try to integrate all proposals received by then in a first draft set of amendments that will be discussed within the Task Force with all interested members. Thank you very much in advance for your input.

Should you have any questions or remarks, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Johannes IMMINGER, Policy Officer Sustainability Board johannes.imminger@ceep.eu / Dir Tel: + 32 (0)2 229 21 50

Eversheds Sutherland : E-briefings, Updates and Conferences

See below links to information received from our partners **Eversheds Sutherland:**

Eversheds Sutherlands UK HR E-briefing - Holiday pay latest - three month rule survives challenge

Eversheds Sutherlands UK HR E-briefing - Which way now - Employment law and the 2017 manifestos

GDPR and HR

Job Stress Reduction and Inspection

Mick Brodie, CEEP UK Email:mbrodie@nereo.gov.uk

Brenda Conlon, CEEP UK Email :<u>brenda@ceepuk.co.uk</u>